

## Tennis Team Gives Their All

By Gloria Keller

he USTA Women's Summer League completed its season on Saturday, July 13 with the Outrigger team playing at the UH tennis courts. We did not have a winning season, but believe me we played nine weeks of early Saturday morning matches and the OCC Women's 3.5 members gave it their all. Eight of us assembled early on Saturday mornings to meet our challengers,



Members of the OCC Tennis team were Laurie Siegfried, Sara Dudgeon, Gloria Keller, Carole Sheehan, Ann Martin, Mary Nurse, Susan Ireland, and Gertrude Berger.

two singles and three doubles games were played each week and most of the games went the full three sets ending in a tiebreaker. The end results do not reflect how close it was.

The team wore their palaka shorts with the OCC tennis socks and visors so everyone knew we were from the Outrigger Canoe Club. To top it off, the OCC Banner was displayed at all the matches.

The Tennis Committee will be meeting in the near future to finalize plans for the Club Challenge. We hope to attract all levels of players from the Club and our target date will be early Fall. I encourage anyone with ideas or suggestions to please leave me a note at the Front Desk, with your name and phone number. Also check the Bulletin Board near the Logo Shop for all updates on the tennis news.

My personal thanks to the OCC Women's Tennis Team: Gertrude Berger, Lucy Black, Sara Dudgeon, Susan Ireland, Gloria Keller, Capt. Ann Martin, Robin Martin, Mary Nurse, Patsy Sheehan, Laurie Siegfried, Terry Wells, and Carole Wilbur-Sheehan.